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February 25, 2020 
 
 
Honorable Michelle L. Phillips 
Secretary 
New York State Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza, 19th Floor  
Albany, New York 12223-1350 
 
RE:  Case 19-E-0723, Common Community Distributed Generation Projects between 
Electric and PASNY Customers   
 
Dear Secretary Phillips:  
 

Consolidated Edison Company of New York, Inc. (the “Company”) is filing with the 
Public Service Commission (the “Commission”) amendments to its Schedule for Electricity 
Service, P.S.C. No. 10 – Electricity (the “Electric Tariff”), applicable to its customers in the City 
of New York and the County of Westchester.  
 

 The revised Electric Tariff leaf identified below is filed to become effective on April 1, 
2020.   
 
 

Leaf No.  Revision No. Superseding No. 
253.8 6 5 

 
Background 

 
On November 12, 2019, the Company filed amendments to the General Provision entitled 

Value Stack Tariff for PASNY Customer-Generators in the PASNY Tariff and the Value Stack 
Tariff under the Electric Tariff (“Original Filing”).  The amendments proposed in the Original 
Filing include and revise language so that PASNY Customers will be able to participate in 
Community Distributed Generation (“CDG”) projects receiving Value Stack compensation as 
either host and/or satellite accounts.  As proposed in the Original Filing, a CDG host under either 
tariff can serve satellite accounts under either tariff.  However, a CDG Host under the Electric 
Tariff serving PASNY satellite accounts must receive value stack compensation under the 
Electric Tariff.  The Original Filing also allows PASNY customers to be eligible to receive the 
Value Stack Community Credit pursuant to the existing requirements under the Electric Tariff.  
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On January 27, 2020, the Company filed clarifying revisions to certain leaves that were 
included in the Original Filing, based on discussions with the Department of Public Service Staff 
(“Staff”).    

 
After further discussions with Staff, the Company is further revising Leaf 253.8 in the 

Electric Tariff to correct a typographical error.  The Company is also incorporating the changes 
approved, on a temporary basis, in Case 19-E-0065, on this Leaf.   

 
Tariff Changes 

 
The following changes have been made to Leaf 253.8: 
 

 The numbering on Leaf 253.8 has been corrected to begin with General Rule 
24.H.6, rather than General Rule 24.H.4. 

 Rider I has been removed as a restriction to Rider R, as approved on a temporary 
basis, in Case 19-E-0065.  

 
Conclusion and Notice 

 
The Company is filing these changes to the Electric Tariff to become effective on April 1, 

2020, since the Original Filing was proposed to become effective on April 1, 2020.   
 
The Company requests for waiver of newspaper publication since the Company had 

provided newspaper publication for the Original Filing and these revisions are minor in nature. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ William A. Atzl, Jr.  
Director 
Rate Engineering Department 
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